
The front page feature in the last issue of Caversham Bridge drew attention to the 
impending closure of the Caversham sub-Post Office (located inside the Day Lewis 
pharmacy) in Church Street in the heart of Caversham centre. By the time this issue 
has gone to press it will be close to the closure deadline of 31st January 2019. Since 
Novermber last Matt Rodda, MP for Reading East, has taken up the campaign to secure 
a sub-post office for Caversham Centre as part of its commercial and community 
mix.

On 30th November Matt Rodda hosted a meeting at the Caversham Baptist Church 
which was very well attended and we reported the outcome of this and his immediate 
report on proposed actions to follow up the matter with the Post Office. Matt followed 
up on 14th December to report ‘progress’. For the record the text is as follows: ‘Prior 
to the public meeting that I held and which the majority of you very kindly attended, I had 
obtained a press release from the Post Office which undertook to update the local community 
on efforts to find a replacement sub-post 
office.

Since the meeting, I have been advised 
that the Post Office have conducted site visits 
for suitable new premises It was then brought 
to my attention that Caversham Road may 
be the preferred site, which I consider to be 
utterly unsuitable and I wrote to the Post 
Office to make this point, politely but firmly 
and I asked them to confirm the position’.  
The Post Office replied as follows:  “We are 
currently seeking a replacement Post Office 
to provide a Post Office counter service for 
the people of Caversham after the current 
branch closes on 31st January 2019.  There 
will be a number of factors which we will take 
into account when assessing applications 
from potential new Postmasters, of which 
location is one. I will update Matt and local Councillors as soon as possible if and when we have 
an applicant who successfully completes the recruitment process to become the Postmaster for 
a new Caversham Post Office.”

‘Whilst this does directly address my actual question, it does appear that the process to find 
new premises is still ongoing, but I have responded, asking for unambiguous confirmation that 
this is the case and have re-iterated the need for a counter service in the centre of Caversham’.

On 14th January Matt was able to provide a further update, which alludes to talk 
about a location on Caversham Road (possibly between the Richfield Avenue junction 
and Vastern Road roundabout).: The full text follows. ‘I have received reports from 
some of you suggesting that the new sub post office for Caversham is to be sited on 
Caversham Road. In his email to my office of 14th December, repeated in a subsequent 

email on 27th December, the Post Office’s Public Affairs Manager, Ken Penton, said. “I 
can confirm that we have not made a decision about the location of any proposed replacement 
Post Office for Caversham yet........If and when we do so, I will inform Matt and other local 
elected political representatives as soon as possible.”  

‘I have received no further updates from the Post Office.  This email followed a 
briefing given by Mr. Penton to Cllr Tony Page in mid-December which stated: “Our 
Field Team are currently looking for alternative locations for a replacement branch and will .........
update local stakeholders and residents as soon as we are able to on any positive developments 
in our search for a replacement Caversham Post Office.”  

‘Staff at the Caversham sub-Post Office tell me that they have been informed by those from 
the shop identified as a potential site on Caversham Road, that they are indeed taking over from 
the beginning of February.  I have written again to Mr. Penton to ask for an explanation.  When 
I have additional information to pass on, I will brief you.  I gather that the sign outside the shop 

in Caversham Road stating “Post Office coming soon” is still in 
position, so this seems pretty unambiguous.  Pleases rest assured 
that I understand that Caversham Road is unsuitable and have 
already communicated this to Mr. Penton and will obviously 
do so again. I had an initial positive conversation with the 
Minister, Kelly Tolhurst, but when I requested an actual meeting 
with her (and indeed some of you made the same request) the 
response was non-committal to say the least.  I will continue to 
find clarity in this situation and am disappointed at the lack of 
engagement here’.

So, where is this matter going, and what is next? Firstly, 
we would like to thank the current sub-Post Office staff 
for their forbearance and great community spirit in 
assisting customers who have sought information and 
reassurance. By contrast, the Post Office seems to have 
dragged its feet, evaded a community response and so far 
has not delivered an acceptable solution in spite of the 

considerable efforts of our MP.  Few in the Post Office, we 
assume, would like to argue that a postal presence in the heart of a community is not 
a goal to pursue? Caversham centre is without a doubt at the heart of the urbanization 
north of the Thames. All the indicators of social and economic geography confirm this: 
road network, bus services, concentration of retail facilities, community services and 
amenities, business rate values and above all movement and concentration of flows of 
people. No people … no life: No sub-post office …. No community. Post Office: please 
do better and live up to your social and public responsibilities. 

[As CB goes to press Matt Rodda has received PO confirmation that any sub-office 
in Caversham Road is not a solution for Caversham centre. The PO assures him that a 
site for Caversham Centre is still being sought. CB will continue to cover this story in 
the March issue]
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‘Caversham means Caversham’: 
replacement Post Office must be 

located in Caversham centre
Post Office proposal for site in Caversham Road is not acceptable

Matt Rodda’s meeting in session



Caversham Clergy
ANGLICAN
St Barnabas
Rev’d Derek Chandler, 20 St Barnabas Road. 
Tel: 947 8239.
www.saintbarnabas.org.uk

St Andrew
Rev’d Nigel Jones, St Andrew’s Vicarage, 
Harrogate Road. Tel: 947 2788 
www.standrewscaversham.org

Caversham Thameside Ministry -
St Peter, St Margaret, St John
Rev’d Mike Smith, The Rectory, 20 Church Road, Caver-
sham RG4 7AD Tel: 9479505
rector@ctmparish.org.uk

Rev’d Marion Pyke Tel: 947 5834
Rev’d John Dudley Tel: 9470265
Rev’d Penny Cuthbert Tel: 07825 331810
Rev’d Judith Ryder Tel: 9473783

CAVERSHAM PARK CHURCH (LEP)
(Anglican, Methodist, Baptist and URC)
Contact: Dr Alison Johnston
Tel: 0118 947 5152. www.cpvc.org.uk

METHODIST TEAM MINISTRY
Rev’d Jenny Dowding, 72 Highmoor Road. 
Tel: 947 2223
Rev’d D Jenkins Tel:0118 327 1592

CAVERSHAM BAPTIST CHURCH
Rev’d Colin Baker
Church office tel 0118 954 5353
Email: secretary@cavershambaptistchurch.org.uk

RIVERSIDE CHURCH (Reading)
www.riversidechurchreading.co.uk

GRACE CHURCH 
(formerly Caversham Hill Chapel)
www.gracechurchcaversham.org.uk  Tel 9474529

ROMAN CATHOLIC
Our Lady and St Anne
Mgr Patrick Daly, The Presbytery, 
2 South View Avenue.  Tel: 947 1787. 

St Michael
Fr Michael Sharkey, St Michaels, 
Sonning Common    Tel: 972 3418

NEW TESTAMENT CHURCH OF GOD
Rev’d  H R Gayle  Tel: 946 3009
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Are you a people person?
Caversham Good Neighbours is a group formed to 
offer essential transport to the elderly and disabled 

in our neighbourhood. If you would like 
to give to the community by joining 
us as a volunteer driver or helping 
in our office, then please do get in 

touch with us. 

www.cavershamgoodneighbours.org.uk

0118 948 3466  

Monday to Friday 9.30am –11.30am
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ANGLICAN
St Peter, St Peter’s Hill
  8.00am	 Holy Communion – BCP (first, second and fourth
	 Sundays)
	 Matins – BCP (Third Sunday)
  9.30am	 Holy Communion (second, third and fourth Sundays)
	 Service of the Word (First Sunday) 
  6.30pm Holy Communion with Healing Prayers usually 1st 
Sunday, Evensong (usually Choral on second Sunday)

St John, Gosbrook Road
  9.30am	 Holy Communion (first, third and fourth Sundays)
  9.30am	 All Age Worship (second Sunday))
Fifth Sunday – Parish wide service (check website for details)

St Margaret, Mapledurham
11.15am	 Holy Communion (first, second and fourth 
	 Sundays) Morning Worship (third Sunday)
Fifth Sunday – Parish wide service (check website for details)

St Andrew, Harrogate Road
  8.00am	 The Eucharist
10.00am 	 Parish Eucharist (Sung)
	 First Sunday, Family Eucharist
11.30am	 The Eucharist first Sunday BCP

St Barnabas, Grove Road, Emmer Green
  8.00am	 Said Communion (BCP)
  9.30am	 Parish Communion
  9.30am 	 COGS for all ages (1st Sunday of Month)

Riverside Church (Reading)
Meeting at Hemdean House School, Hemdean Road, Caversham
10.00am     Morning Worship & Teaching

CAVERSHAM PARK ECUMENICAL PARTNERSHIP
Meeting at Caversham Park School
11.00am	 Holy Communion (1st, 3rd and 5th Sundays)
	 Morning Worship (2nd and 4th Sundays)
	 All Age Worship (at Festival Times)

CAVERSHAM BAPTIST CHURCH, South Street
10.30am 	 Morning Worship each Sunday
6.30pm 	 House of Prayer (praise and prayer) – 
	 2nd Sunday each month
3.45pm 	 Messy Church – for all the family
	 Fourth Sunday of the month

GRACE CHURCH, Old Peppard Road
10.30am 	 Worship and Ministry, Children’s Church

THE METHODIST CHURCH IN CAVERSHAM
Caversham Heights, Highmoor Road
 9.00am (first Sunday), 10.30am 
6.30pm (second and fourth Sundays)
Gosbrook Road
10.30am

ROMAN CATHOLIC
Our Lady and St Anne, Southview Avenue
Saturday 5.30pm, 
Sunday 10.00am and 6.30pm
Mapledurham House 6.00pm Mass (last Sunday of the 
month)

St Michael, Sonning Common
5.30pm	 Saturday
9.00 and 10.30am Monday

SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (Quakers) 
Church Street, Reading
10.30am	 (House study groups Sept-June Tel: 9475783)

NEW TESTAMENT CHURCH OF GOD
Church Street, Caversham
  9.30am	 Sunday School
11.00am	 Divine Worship
  6.00pm	 Evening Service

SUNDAY 
SERVICES

Caversham Bridge
Contributions for the March 2019 issue should be sent to the 
Caversham Thameside and Mapledurham Parish Office by  
Monday 4th Febuary. The date for the April issue is Monday 4th 
March. 
Email address is: editors@cavershambridge.org
Advertising copy for the March 2019 issue should be sent to Mr 
A. Wright, Twigmoor, Upper Warren Avenue, Caversham by Friday 
1st February. The date for the April issue Friday 1st March. Email 
address is: advertising@cavershambridge.org

PARISH OFFICES
PARISH  OF CAVERSHAM THAMESIDE AND 
MAPLEDURHAM
St Peter, St Margaret, St John
Church House, 59 Church Street, Caversham RG4 8AX
Tuesday and Friday 9.30am to 2pm
Tel: 947 1703 email: secretary@ctmparish.org.uk

ST  BARNABAS	
St Barnabas Centre
Tuesday and Thursday 8.30am-10.30am
Tel: 947 6310  Website: www.saintbarnabas.org.uk

Caversham Bridge 2019: Copy price and subscription price

Caversham Bridge is sold at £0.40 per copy. The 
subscription price which includes delivery to your home 
address is increased to £5.00 / year (for 12 issues) from 
January 2019.

TALKING POINT
by Dr Alison Johnston

Our God of All Weather
Well we are heading for the peak of winter during February and March, where everything is cold, 

hard, and seemingly dead.  Then we come to spring, summer and autumn.  This is when praising God 
for the weather stops and complaining abounds for a large number of people.

But we need to change our thinking and consider God’s work of providence. God is the God of all 
weather. He didn’t create the seasons to run themselves, but carefully ordains every falling snowflake, 
drop of rain, bolt of lightning and ray of sunshine, and.  If we look carefully at the weather, we can see 
the awesomeness of God.

So, let us look at God’s mighty hand at work in all weather.

The God of Storms
There are many people who are afraid of storms. They can seem loud and wild and even appear to 

be out of control. We certainly recognize just how little control we have in such situations. While storms 
seem unpredictable and uncontrollable, they always remain under the control of our great God. His 
finger draws the path for the wind and it can’t stray from it. He fixes the exact volume of thunder and 
the intensity of the rain.

He set a limit for the rain and a course for the thunderbolt, He makes clouds rise from the ends of 
the earth; he sends lightning with the rain and brings out the wind from his storehouses.

The God of Rain
How many times do you complain about the rain – especially when you had plans? Rainy days can 

turn us into grumpy adults. And yet the Bible is clear that “this is the day that the Lord has made.”
“He gives rain on the earth and sends water on the fields,” 
‘They do not say in their heart’, “Let us now fear the LORD our God, Who gives rain in its season, 

Both the autumn rain and the spring rain, Who keeps for us The appointed weeks of the harvest.”

God of Snow and Ice
Winter is the hardest season for many, particularly the elderly or in hard times. We do not like being 

cold and the grey skies can really mess with our moods. But there is good and beauty to be found in 
all seasons and in all weather.

Snowflakes are delicate, if you try to catch one it immediately melts on your hand. But God can 
create and mould each snow flake into a uniquely beautiful creation, directing where it should land and 
how long it should last.

He says to the snow, “Fall on the earth,” and to the rain shower, “Be a mighty downpour.”
The breath of God produces ice, and the broad waters become frozen. 
He gives snow like wool; He scatters the frost like ashes. 
These winter months are designed for the ground to rest and produce nutrients for the coming 

spring. What a cycle. What about you and me? Maybe, you are in a winter month too. Possibly you feel 
as though you are going nowhere. Perhaps this is your rest time where you just press into Him, feed on 
His Word and just enjoy His presence. Maybe winter is not all bad. Quite possibly this is the season just 
before new revelation springs forth. 

Get ready church! I believe that God is about to take the church to the next level. Revelation takes 
us from glory to glory. God is going to pour out His glory upon the church as the church responds to the 
world and reaches out to all of God’s children in the light of His true Word. 

We are going to see glory as nothing we have experienced. This glory will produce a harvest of 
miracles, signs and wonders and the most glorious harvest we have yet to see. God’s heart is that His 
House might be full. 

Are you ready to be a part? Are you ready to partner with the Holy Spirit in the greatest revival of 
souls this world has yet to experience? I believe this will usher in the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
The air is changing. Smell it. The fragrance of Jesus is everywhere.

Dr Alison Johnston, Caversham Park Church

Talking Point: a correction to make
The Revd. Margaret Dimmick based at Caversham Park Ecumenical Church contributed 
the Talking Point piece for the January 2019 issue and we thank her for this to start off 
the new year’s cycle. Unfortunately, we failed to note her name in the heading, so that 
her piece was mistakenly attributed to Derek Chandler who wrote the December 2018 

piece. Apologies to both our contributors from the editorial team. 



In the 2018 Reading Retail Awards, ‘The Flowering Teapot’, 
a delightful little cafe  in Prospect Street  Caversham,  was 
voted by the public ‘the best  in Reading’ in the ‘Cafes, Coffee 
and Lunch’ category.  The ‘Flowering 
Teapot’ which opened in November 
2017` is owned by Samantha 
Cudjoe and Tim Leonard and they 
were presented with their award 
at the Hilton Hotel in Reading. 

Samantha grew up in Caversham 
said, “Everything  is made ‘in-
house’ from sweet to savoury  and 
this includes traditional meals like 
scrambled eggs on toast and jacket 
potatoes to the more exotic offerings 
like Hibiscus Granola, Avocado Toast, 
Vegetable Falafel and Brie and Bacon 
with Cranberry Paninis.  There are 
also Artisan breads, loose leaf teas and a wide selection of cakes, 
pastries and quiches.” ‘The Flowering Teapot’ also provides 

other catering services such as Dinner Parties, Afternoon 
Tea Parties, Children’s Cupcake Parties and Cookery Classes. 
Bespoke cakes and pastries can be made to order, including 

Wedding/Celebratory cakes and all 
with vegetarian and vegan options. 
Tim has plans to develop the 
back garden for ‘al fresco’ dining.  
Congratulations to Samantha and 
Tim from ‘Caversham Bridge’ on 
their great success. 

Opening times are: Tuesday to 
Saturday from 9.30am to 5.30pm.

The ‘True Food Community Co-
operative’ in Emmer Green were 
also winners in the Reading Retail 
Awards in the ‘Sustainability in 
Retail’ category.

Congratulations to both food 
enterprises for their winning success and for adding to the 
diversity and quality of our food and café culture!
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At Walmsley, we pride ourselves on our personal 
approach, our local knowledge, commitment
to our customers and the recommendations
that we receive from our many happy clients.

Contact us for a valuation of your home and for
some sound advice on the local property market.

0118 947 0511 and email sales@walmsley.co.uk

  Old fashioned

    Values
from a modern
     Estate Agent

READING
PLUMBING & HEATING

ALL ASPECTS OF PLUMBING, HEATING 
AND GAS WORKS UNDERTAKEN.
OVER 30 YEARS OF 
EXPERIENCE.
ALL WORK GUARANTEED.
DISCOUNT FOR SENIOR 
CITIZENS.

MOBILE: 07702556790
EMAIL: darrenscottrph@btinternet.com

111613

Kitchens & Bathrooms

Complete Design & Installation Service

Or Supply Only

Fully Equipped Showroom

7 Reading Road Henley-On-Thames

Oxon RG9 1AB

01491 411990

Local References Available

info@steepalofhenley.co.uk

www.steepalbathrooms.co.uk

Kitchens & Bathrooms
Complete Design & Installation Service

Or Supply Only
Fully Equipped Showroom

7 Reading Road Henley-On-Thames
Oxon RG9 1AB
01491 411990

Local References Available

info@steepalofhenley.co.uk
www.steepalbathrooms.co.uk

    Award winners Samantha Cudjoe and Tim
   Leonard at the Flowering Teapot, Prospect 
   Street, Caversham

Pride of Reading winners at the presentation 
ceremony

Gill Madeley NAHort.
Garden Design & Maintenance

Caversham, Reading, Berkshire
t. 0118 947 1178    m. 07971 742 053

gillmadeleygardendesign@sky.com

• Garden Design
• Maintenance
• Seasonal Clearance

• Planting
• Advice

for children and adults
schools & clubs

entertainment for weddings
or parties

Anne@MaypoleDancing.co.uk

0118 947 4244 www.maypoledancing.co.uk

The Flowering Teapot

Traidcraft update
In the article published in the September edition of the Caversham Bridge, we reported on the difficulties faced by Traidcraft 

and the possibility that the company might cease trading. Following an outpouring of support for the company from across 
the UK, the Directors announced the adoption of a new business plan on 4th November 2018. 

The plan contains both good and bad news. The improvement in sales has given the company the confidence to take forward 
proposals for a significant restructuring and downsizing. However, the new company will employ only 12 staff (reduced from 
68) and will have to reduce the number of products stocked, in particular the number of craft items. They will focus on a core 
range of products that customers repeatedly purchase. This means that many food producers will continue to have access 

to the market through Traidcraft. It is likely that 
many craft producers will be adversely affected. 
Traidcraft Exchange, the independent charity 
established by Traidcraft to support producers, 
is now appealing for funds to support work with 
those affected to help them find alternative 
markets or products: see https://www.traidcraft.
org.uk/ for more details.  

The new Traidcraft 2 will be exploring 
other ways of working and ways of reducing 
warehousing, packaging and delivery costs. To 
this end, it is considering how it could encourage 
bulk purchasing on behalf of small communities 
of friends, interest groups or churches. 

Much of the detail of how the business will 
operate and the products it will market is yet to be 
decided, and a number of consultation meetings 
are planned with the Traidcraft community in 
the coming months. The announcement of the 
proposals for the future concluded with the 
following request:

‘Please continue to support us by purchasing those 
items you need directly from us and not in your local 
supermarket. Sales have improved, but we are still not 
by any means certain of reaching all the milestones.’ 

In Caversham, Phil and Pam Chatfield, who 
work with a number of other local fair traders to 
provide Traidcraft stock to local churches, report 
improved sales over the last few months. The sale 
held at their home in November 2018 was well 
supported and very successful. Locally, there was 
an opportunity to purchase Traidcraft gifts for 
Christmas, cards and chocolate at their stall in the 
St Peter’s Christmas Market on 8th December. 
For more information visit their Facebook page  
www.facebook.com/cavershamtraidcraft/ or 
ring them on 0118 947 2444 for a catalogue or 
to order Traidcraft products.



967 7033
arter-electrical.co.uk
er-electrical.co.uk

RG9 R&A � 29www.roundandabout.co.uk

0118 967 7033
info@carter-electrical.co.uk

www.carter-electrical.co.uk

‘‘ ‘‘

Why should you
install Solar PV?

You can achieve
payback of 12% from your investment

Carter Electrical

Installations

Who would ever have thought
that being an electrician would
have put you at the forefront
of modern innovative
technology? For many years,
being a sparky meant fuses,
wires, sockets and plugs but
now, and Jon Carter is
testament to this, the green
revolution has swept through
the industry and shows no
signs of abating. 
Jon Carter, along with his brother Matt and father Michael
run Carter Electrical Installations and, like his father before
him is extremely keen on maintaining his company's
reputation for excellence. The old fashioned notion of
brilliant customer service with a friendly face with an
affordable price tag holds true, but now, the firm can offer so
much more. The latest innovations in renewable energy such
as Photovoltaic cells and air source heat pumps are being
embraced with gusto by the authorities. And by Carter
Electrical Installations. Jon has been awarded the MCS
accreditations that are needed to be able to install PV
systems in your home. If you use him, you can be absolutely
sure that all of the work will be done to the highest
standards and using the best possible equipment and PV
cells. While these systems are not cheap to install, they will
save you money and will lead to a return on your investment.
You pay now and get money back for the lifetime of the
system. And they are incredibly simple. With no moving
parts, they need minimal servicing and will enhance the
value of your home. It's like having your own private power
supply attached to your house. 

As well as this new age of renewable technology, Jon carter
and his team remain as skilled as ever at the traditional side
of things. As Jon says: “If it's got wires, we can fix it. And
that goes for wireless technology as well!” For a better look
at the company and how they can help you, visit
www.carter-electrical.co.uk

>> Carter Electrical
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Amy’s Property Maintenance
& Clearance Service

Chimney Sweep, Gutter Cleaning, Fence Erecting,

Tree Work, House Clearance, Demolition,

Concreting, Garden Maintenance, Garden Welding,

General jobs around the House.

All work considered, Skilled tradesman,

Registered Waste Carrier.

Gabriele Scicluna CITY & GUILD MECP & EITB (ENG)

Tel: 07778 340 444 / 0118 947 3560

amysclearanceservice@hotmail.co.uk

• Tree removal, tree pruning •
• Trees supplied and planted  •

• Hedge work  •
• Stump Grinding •

FULLY INSURED, NPTC QUALIFIED

Tel/Fax: 0118 971 2224
Mobile: 07876 232282

CALL NOW FOR A FREE
QUOTATION

TREE SURGEONS
WITH OVER 20 YEARS

EXPERIENCE IN THE WORLD
OF TREE CARE

ARUM
TREE
SERVICES

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Caversham Bridge – 2 cols x 6 = 16.50/month for 12 months – Total £198.00 
Start January 2018 

 
 
 
Web and Email Hosting, VPS and dedicated 
servers, Websites and domain names. 

Low cost packages available 
Also available a range of Two-way radio 
equipment and Church AV equipment. 

 

Call 0118 954 5368 
Email: apj1media.sales@apj1.org 

www.apj1.org 

In commenting on the retirement 
of Helen Wallace as head teacher of 
Thameside Primary School, Mark Harper 
the Chair of governors was reminded 
of the saying that the best time to start 
thinking about your retirement is before 
your employer does! Well, in that regard 
Helen Wallace, headteacher of Thameside 
Primary School on Harley Road, was well 
ahead of the game. Helen is moving on to 
the next chapter in her life

Prior to joining Thameside, Helen taught 
at Geoffrey Field Infant School in Whitley.  
She first started there in April 1993 with 
a mixture of temporary contracts and 
supply teaching.  She became a class 
teacher in September 1999, then an 
acting team manager in April 2000, 
before becoming acting Deputy Head in 
September 2000. She became permanent 
Deputy Headteacher in September 2001 
where she remained until she left to join 

Retirement of Helen Wallace: 
Head Teacher of 

Thameside Primary School

Clive The Handyman

35 years experience in the building trade

Full painting and decorating
Patch plastering / Tiling

Gutter repairs, Fascias, Repointing
Woodworking / Small plumbing jobs

General Household Repairs

All work guaranteed and fully insured

Please call: 01491 411321/07766 540117

Thameside in January 2009.
She has overseen a transformation of Thameside Primary 

school from one that was struggling to what is now a thriving 
school community. Pupil numbers have increased significantly 
from 270 in 2009 to 412 today, standards have improved, the 
school has a strong teaching staff and senior leadership team, 
a supportive parent body and happy, safe and well taught 
children.

In March 2016 Ofsted rated the school as ‘Good’ from its 
previous ‘Requires Improvement’ and was effusive in its praise of 
the school community, safeguarding, well-being and behaviour 
of the children as well as identifying the progress that had been 
and continues to be made. As the report stated:

‘The school’s work to support pupils’ personal development 
and welfare is outstanding. The headteacher has established an 
environment where every child, parent and member of staff is 
valued and their needs considered carefully.’

After ten years of leading Thameside Primary School, Helen 
should look back on her time at Thameside with great pride on 
a job very well done. In November, the school was awarded the 
Pride of Reading School of the Year accolade.

Mark Harper (Chair of governors, Thameside Primary School) 
concluded: “As a school we are indebted to Helen’s leadership. 
She has led with authority, professionalism, a strong focus 
on values and doing the right thing, mindful of the well-being 
and development of her staff. She has made submissions to 
Government and recently gave evidence to The Education Select 
Committee in the Houses of Parliament on the subject of funding 
for Special Educational Needs children”.

“As a school we would like to thank Helen for her dedication, 
commitment and drive, as well as her striving to do the very best 
for the children, her focus, her resilience in often challenging 
situations, and her willingness to adapt and move forward. Helen 
leaves the school in a strong position ready for the next stage of 
Thameside’s growth. Simply, we will all miss her”.

[Feature contributed by Mark Harper (Chair of governors, 
Thameside Primary School)]

Caversham 
Horticultural Society

The Oakley Road allotments trading shed emerges 
from winter hibernation on Saturday 2nd February 
at 10.00am. The shed is open to members between 
10.00am - 11.30am every Saturday until the end of 
October for the sale of gardening sundries such as 
compost and fertilizers at competitive prices. Seed 
potatoes are also on offer in February and March. 
Membership for RG4 district gardeners is £5 annual 
membership and £3.00 for people aged 60 years 
plus, and can be obtained at the shed during trading 
hours or by contacting the membership secretary 
by email: membership@caversham-horticultural.
org.uk. Phone: 0118 947 0510.

On Sight Optical Ltd 

40 Years  
experience  
behind us  

We make 
spectacles to 

your 
prescription 

Carry out 
repairs and 
adjustments 

Extremely 
competitive 

prices 

All frames include, as standard, 
single vision lenses, prices from only  

£18.00 
Other lens supplements from:  
Bifocals      £55.00 
Varifocals     £70.00 
Transition Reactolite   £54.00

Free Quotations with no obligation 
 
Can fit new lenses to your own frame 
 
We specialise in complex and  
difficult prescriptions 

Over 16? Just bring in your prescription.  
 
 
 

 116a Henley Road                                                                                 
Caversham  RG4 6DH  
      T: 01189 476 754  

 onsightoptical116@outlook.com



E.L.P. Electrical Services Ltd
Electrical Installation Contractors

  Established Electrical Installation Company  
with an Excellent Reputation

  Commercial and Domestic Installations

  Specialists in Electrical Testing,  

  Fire and Intruder Alarm Systems

   Planned, Preventative and  
Reactive Electrical Maintenance

  Fully NIC EIC Accredited

01189 790171
07909 434515

nickwright@elpelectrical.com
www.elpelectrical.com

E.L.P. Electrical Services undertake all aspects of electrical 
installation work from new consumer units to full rewires, including 
commercial electrical projects. We even install an extra socket or 2.
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In the UK, Easter is the only bank holiday which has different dates in each year. All other bank holidays occur 
on fixed dates (Christmas day, Boxing Day, New Year) or on the nearest Monday to a fixed date (May day, late 
Spring, August). Easter Sunday falls on the first Sunday after the full moon (the Paschal Full Moon) following the 
21st March spring equinox. The date of Easter Sunday may vary between 22nd March and 25th April. This year it 
is quite early, falling on March 27th.

 In addition, Easter usually, but not always, coincides with the Feast of the Passover, which is the religious 
festival that celebrates the deliverance of Israel from slavery under the Egyptians. [It begins on the 14th of Nisan and 
traditionally continues for eight days. In the Hebrew calendar, Nisan is the first month of the ecclesiastical year and 
the seventh month (eighth, in leap years) of the civil year. It lasts for 30 days, and corresponds to a period in March/
April.]

It was announced in January that the Archbishop of Canterbury is working with other Christian churches to agree 
on a fixed date for Easter. The announcement was made after a meeting in Canterbury between Archbishop Justin 
Welby and primates from the Anglican Communion.

In the UK, an act of Parliament passed in 1928 allowed for Easter Sunday to be fixed on the first Sunday after 
the second Saturday in April, but this has never been activated and Easter has remained variable, occurring on a date 
determined as above. In 1990, the Vatican approved a proposal for a fixed date, which was subject to agreement with 
other Christian churches and governments. Agreement has not yet been reached.

A fixed date for Easter would be welcomed by many organisations, in particular many businesses and schools. It 
would mean that school terms would be of consistent lengths in all years.

The archbishop said that he had been in talks with Pope Francis, Coptic leader Pope Tawadros, and the leader of 
the Orthodox church, Patriarch Bartholomew. He hoped the change would happen “in between five and ten years 
time”.

“I would love to see it before I retired”, he said, although he warned the first attempt to make such a change was 
in the 10th Century. An Anglican source said that there had been 15 attempts to agree a common date since then. As 
mentioned above, Easter can be celebrated on a Sunday between 22 March and 25 April. However, the Orthodox 

Should Easter be fixed?

church follows the Julian calendar, and hence 
has later Easter celebrations compared with 
those of Western Christianity, which is 
another obstacle to be overcome if a fixed 
Easter is ever to become a reality.

What do you think? Do you support the 
idea of a fixed Easter, or are you happy with 
the variability associated with the current 
system?

STOP PRESS
Date for your diary:
Caversham Heights Methodist Church
Holiday at Home 2016
May 31st – June 3rd   Details to follow.

Caversham Library News:
Everybody welcome to Adult’s Board 
Games session on Fridays at 10:30.  Some 
board games are on hand in the library but 
attendees can bring their own favourite 
game.   Also tea or coffee refreshments are 
provided free of charge.

Open 9.30am to 2.00pm on Tuesdays
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elecicalTel: 0118 907 6266

www.alanwarddecorator.co.uk
Email: a-ward@live.co.uk

JOHN WOOLDRIDGE
PLUMBING & HEATING

ENGINEER
Over 25 years experience

Competent tradesmen will undertake central heat-
ing, bath/shower room installations & general
plumbing and repairs large or small.

112 MAYFIELD DRIVE,
CAVERSHAM

RG4 5JT (0118) 948 2584

0800 180 4045
zerodrytime.com

Domestic  &
Commercial

Dry carpet cleaning
Upholstery cleaning

We offer

The UK’s No1 dry carpet and upholstery and hard �oor cleaners 

New services for 
Caversham

Ashworth Plumbing &
Heating

Boilers/Bathrooms/Breakdowns

Gas safe registered

Caversham Based/No Call Out Fee/
Ex Military

All forms of debit/credit cards accepted

Call Ben today for a free quotation!

Tel: 07738 631 294
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Christingles at St. Peter’s 2018
Why were fourteen buggies stabled in St Peter’s at 

3.00pm Christmas Eve? No, this isn’t a cracker joke! 
Actually - a sign of the marvellous attendance at the first 
of two Christingle services.  Their very young occupants 
came for a special Orange – having a red band around it; 
impaled by four cocktail sticks, each piercing a jelly tot, 
and a candle. And there also came more than 700 others 
of all ages: with about as many Grandparents as Mums 
and Dads as children.  It is perhaps surprising how many 
‘grown-ups’ come unaccompanied by children. So why are 
these services so popular? 

Christingle services have been held in St Peter’s for 
some years, increasingly well attended; and became so 
popular that we just could not accommodate all those 
wishing to enter - the church was full!  So a few years ago, 
it was decided to hold  two services, fitted in between lunch 
and tea on (usually) Christmas Eve,  at  3.00pm and 4.30 
pm: giving just a few minutes for a quick clear-up  between 

the first congregation leaving (quite slowly) and the second arriving  (promptly). And now, 
in 2018, we had two full congregations - making these the most popular services over 
Christmastide. 

The format of the Christingle service actually first happened in the German Moravian 
Church in 1747 and took two centuries to travel to this country.  

Rector Mike Smith told us that December 2018 marked  the 50th anniversary of the 
first ever Christingle Service in this country, organised  by The Children’s Society in the vast  
Lincoln Cathedral, which was a great success. Thus it was repeated and quickly spread; 
now  it is held in Churches nationwide.  It is a most important fundraiser for the work of the 
Society which looks after many children in need.  

To demonstrate how much else has changed over the last 50 years - and to test the 
memories of the older people present (several admitted to being born that year) he asked 
us a few questions:  which team won the Cup Final that year? (Manchester City); what was 
the Christmas No. 1 hit? (Lily the Pink by Scaffold); what was the most popular Christmas 
toy? (Hot Wheels track). Testing the memories of the older people, some interesting 
suggestions emerged!  But, children had  to provide the answers and, if correct, win a 
chocolate.

Then, the children were asked  to approach the altar, housing the Nativity Scene, and 
pick up their own Christingle, lovingly prepared  that morning by some of the younger 
members of St. Peter’s (under supervision of course).

After an exhortation to be very careful, parents must keep close watch, the Candles 
were lit. The main lights were turned off, prayers said and carols sung under candle light.  
Of course, the candles cannot be allowed to burn for too long – but fire extinguishers were 
at the ready!. 

A vigorous PUFF.... and electric light was restored. Is this the magical moment when, 
for many, Christmastide commences? So many happy cheerful faces leave the Church, 
giving thanks.   These Christingle Services have become a major part of the Church’s 
celebrations of Jesus’ Birth.

The very generous collections at the two services amounted to around £1500 with Gift 
Aid - all to go to The Children’s Society.

St Peter’s experience of Christingle reminds us that many people still want to come 
to Church, if they receive a warm welcome and the service is short and focused on their 
needs. Perhaps we need to think about how we do that throughout the rest of the year!

One of our readers (Mr Peter R. Taylor) has 
been able to correct the editors on a point 
of fact and has been able to enhance the 
piece contributed by ‘Happy Wanderer’ in 
the January 2019 issue. Mr Taylor read with 
interest the article in the recent edition of 
‘Caversham Bridge’ about the building of the 
present Caversham Bridge, and has kindly 
offered us a minor correction to the article 
concerning the Caversham Bridge Hotel that 
was demolished to make way for what is now 
the Crowne Plaza Hotel.  The Caversham 
Bridge Hotel was demolished in 1986, not 
1988. Editorial apologies for our error and for 
your much appreciated correction. 

Mr Taylor continues the theme: As a 
member of Reading Rowing Club now, and at 
the time the new boat house was built in the 
late 1980s, I was acutely aware of the builders 
(JMJ) giving the Club just two weeks  notice 
in June 1986 to remove their small wooden 
clubhouse building from the land on the west 
side of the hotel, and the boats from what 
had been until 1964 the hotel boathouse. The 
Club succeeded in selling the clubhouse in 
the short time allowed, and it was taken to 
pieces and relocated to Kiln Green Cricket 
Club where it still stands today.  The boats 
were also relocated, some for storage 
provided by Reading Borough Council, some 

for continued use from the site of the former 
foundry that Waites the builders had acquired 
some time earlier to build the flats that now 
overlook the river and Pipers Island, and some 
to other local rowing clubs. The Club has a 
collage of dated photographs one of which 
shows the site of the old Caversham Bridge 
Hotel, after demolition in August 1986.  JMJ 
took three years to complete the new hotel, 
Rivermead Leisure Centre and the Reading 
Rowing Club boathouse.  The Rowing Club 
was not able to move in until September 
1989.  The builders JMJ went bust shortly 
after the completion of the hotel, the leisure 
centre and the boathouse.

Caversham Bridge Hotel and the Reading Rowing Club Boathouse
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PIANO LESSONS 

Available from an 

experienced teacher, 

ex-concert pianist. 

All levels taught. 

Your house or mine 

(Steinway grand) 

Anna: 07568 377731  

Caversham Osteopathic Clinic
Richard Weatherall BSc OST

REGISTERED OSTEOPATH
Treating many conditions

For more information or to book an appointment

0118 947 5775
07885 454 092

 

 

Looking for a place in another year group?  Please call for up-to-date availability 

 

 

Shiplake, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire, RG9 4DN 
                          

 

S 

  Shiplake Church of England Primary School 
 and Shiplake Village Nursery 

 Headteacher  :  Mrs Katherine Page-Howie MA.Ed, BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH 
 

Are you looking for a Reception Class place for September 2019?   
 

We provide a rich and exciting curriculum to develop the confidence and enthusiasm 
for learning in all subjects.  Our learning environment is supportive, stimulating,  

challenging and fun. 

 
 Please call us to make an appointment to come and visit us 

Looking for a place in another year group?  Please contact us for  
up-to-date availability. 

 
`The school’s ethos and values of ‘mutual respect, good behaviour and high academic standards within a Christian and moral 
culture’ are borne out in all aspects of your work.  Consequently, pupils are highly motivated, keen to learn and achieve well’  

Ofsted December 2016 

Email:  office.3810@shiplake.oxon.sch.uk 
telephone: 0118 940 2024 

www.shiplakeprimary.org.uk 

 

10 Church Street, Caversham,Reading, RG4 8DZ 
Telephone: 0118 947 6666 

www.gardinersnursing.co.uk 

Since 1968, Gardiner’s has supplied experienced and 
reliable nurses and care workers to support clients in their 
own homes. 
 
We are recruiting for experienced care workers to join 
our professional and friendly team. We offer excellent 
pay, generous mileage and flexible hours to suit. 

For 50 years, Gardiner’s Homecare has provided
 domiciliary care in the local area

Our experienced and friendly team are passionate about our care at home 
services, helping others & supporting them to continue independent and 

fulfilling lives in the comfort and familiarity of  their own homes.

Please call one of  our Care Managers if  you are looking for someone to 
provide company and a little help in the house, or assistance with personal 

care or medication.

Telephone 0118 334 7474 www.gardinersnursing.co.uk
10 Church St. Caversham RG4 8DZ

Reading in the reign of 
Queen Elizabeth I 

The subject of the December talk was ‘Reading in the Reign of Queen Elizabeth I’. The 
speaker was Joan Dils, the Society’s President.

Elizabeth was crowned Queen of England on 15th January 1559; she was the last monarch 
of the House of Tudor, the only issue of the marriage of King Henry VIII and Anne Boleyn. 
At the beginning of her reign Reading was comprised of three ancient parishes: St.Mary, 
St.Laurence and St.Giles. The extent of the built-up area lay within the triangle of New 
Street (today’s Friar Street) in the north and flanked by London and Southampton Streets 
to the south, the population was around three thousand inhabitants.

With the Dissolution of the Monasteries and the demise of the abbey in the 1530s the 
economy of Reading suffered: the large monastic household disappeared and with it the 
many visitors it had attracted which led to a decline in trade. Many of the responsibilities 
once held by the Abbey passed to the Crown and its negligence had become apparent: the 
condition of the two hundred houses, an important source of income, and the nineteen 
bridges it had owned, was parlous. At the commencement of Elizabeth’s reign the town 
was bankrupt.

In 1560, the Queen gave a new charter to Reading for self-government: it confirmed the 
charters and liberties formerly granted and it defined the town’s boundaries and helped to 
solve the town’s financial problems.

The Queen gifted the former monastic house of the Grey Friars to the Corporation 
(the town’s government) for use as their Guildhall. Also, all deeds and documents issued 
by the Corporation would have its own seal upon them. The town would be governed by 
nine head burgesses who would serve for life and, annually they would elect from among 
their number, a mayor. In addition, they were supported by twelve secondary burgesses. 
This system of government and the extent of the borough’s boundaries would last until 
the nineteenth century.

The charter granted the Corporation the assize of ale, bread, wine and other provisions; 
it would receive the income from the profits of the town’s various fairs and markets and the 
rents collected from former crown property as well as the responsibility for its maintenance. 
Lamentably, the Corporation was granted the right to pillage building material from the 
former Abbey.

During Elizabeth’s reign there were many trading companies (the guilds) in the town. 
The four main guilds were: the clothiers and cloth makers; the mercers and drapers; the 
tanners and leather sellers, and the cutlers and bell founders. Each guild set the rules for 
the regulation of its trade such as where in the town a business could trade.

Two eminent citizens of Elizabethan Reading are remembered today. One the clothier 
Thomas Aldworth, who served four terms as mayor of Reading and was elected its MP in 
1558. The other, the mathematician John Blagrave, born circa 1561 at Bulmershe Court. 
He was educated at Reading School and St. John’s College, Oxford and he built the first 
Southcote Manor and published four eminent mathematical books. 

Queen Elizabeth I paid many visits to Reading and the last was in 1602: she lodged at the 
former abbey, which was still a royal palace, and attended services at St.Laurence’s Church. 
She died at Richmond, Surrey on 24th March 1603. 

The subject of the next talk is ‘The Influence of Victorian Mourning in Reading Cemetery’. 
The speaker was Anna Ellis. It took place at Abbey Baptist Church, Abbey Square, Reading 
on Wednesday 16th January at 7.30pm. 

[Contributed by the History of Reading Society]

Timber frame houses at St Mary’s Butts, Reading                    John Blagrave monument at St Laurence’s Church



M. D. Howlett
architectural consultant
(0118) 947 7117

20 years experience in all aspects of
domestic and commercial 
architecture, including designs, local
authority applications and contract
administration

Is your Garden in a Mess? Does it need an Overhaul?

Are you Bored with your Borders? Like to Re-plan and Re-plant?

Reliable Service

• One-off jobs: Gardens overhauled, major cut back or pruning.

• Plants for places advice and lists. Plants supplied and planted out.

• Design service - for more details please telephone to discuss.

Call: Alex Lowth, mobile: 07769 974 729, answer phone: 0118 947 2307

ONE TO ONE
computer

training

for all ages &
abilities

using your own
computer,

laptops or tablet
Anne Garrison
0118 947 4244

AnneGarrison.co.uk
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The website for Caversham 
includes information on:

 News
 Events
 Business listings
 Jobs
 Clubs
 Schools

www.ChooseCaversham.co.uk

Brought to you by

CavershamChoose

Fine handmade and second hand
jewellery

    makes

The Mapledurham Playing Fields: 
solutions emerging but many problems 

and issues still outstanding
Many Caversham residents are aware that 

there is something going on at the Mapledurham 
Playing Fields but maybe most are not aware of 
everything that is going on!

Mapledurham Playing Fields (MPF) is a 
charitable trust, bequeathed for the recreation 
of the residents of Mapledurham and Reading, 
now owned by the Charity Commission, but 
managed and maintained by Reading Borough 
Council (RBC) as trustees. It is enjoyed by many 
different groups including footballers, tennis 
players, dog walkers, ecologists and children as 
well as clubs using the Pavilion, all in amicable 
harmony. 

For a long time the facilities at MPF, in 
particular the Pavilion, have been in a state of 
disrepair. Apparently the income generated 
from the hire of grounds and facilities (Pavilion, 
football pitches and tennis courts) is insufficient 
to meet the cost of maintaining them. In 2014 
the Education Funding Agency (EFA) offered 
RBC £1.36m, with which it could enhance the 
facilities, in return for a 1.23 acre plot on which 
to build a school. 

The rules governing charitable trusts 
bequeathed for a specific purpose, as in this 
case for recreation, stipulate that parts may 
only be sold if, as a result, there is a net overall 
improvement in amenity (i.e. recreational) 
value. The plot on which it is planned to build 
the school will eliminate two practice football 
pitches, encroaches on a full size football pitch 
and necessitates felling 55 mature (20+ year 
old) trees. To mitigate the loss of football pitches 
RBC has developed a “Landscape Plan” which 
also includes other improvements. The crux 
of the plan is to level and drain more of MPF 
in order to be able to provide equal or greater 
football capacity with slightly fewer pitches but 
of better quality. This will necessitate felling a 
further 28 mature trees, relocating the children’s 
playground and demolishing the basketball 
court.

To protect the more tightly configured and 
intensively used football pitches hard footpaths 
will be laid across the centre and around the 
perimeter of MPF. Other planned changes 
include restoring the Pavilion, which was closed 
in 2016 after it had deteriorated to such an extent 
that it had become unsafe, and installing a fitness 
trail. In addition, once built, the public will be 
granted access to some school facilities outside 
school hours. Happily, the Warren and District 
Residents’ Association (WADRA), sympathetic 
to the plight of clubs displaced by the closure of 
the Pavilion, has instigated and funded essential 
repairs required to make it safe and reusable in 
the meantime. You may have noticed the work 
underway. It should be available again in the 
very near future.

The plans have caused some consternation. 
Many people are dismayed at the large number 
of mature trees which will be lost and the 
consequent impact on the ecology of MPF: 
although some replacement is planned, it will 
be mainly with American gum rather than 

indigenous species. The introduction of paths, 
one of which will be lit, is worrying as perhaps 
another step towards urbanisation of what 
has always been a primarily rural open space. 
It will take at least 5 months to implement 
the ‘Landscape Plan’, during which it is likely to 
require closure of the grounds.  It is to be hoped 
that all of this will not disturb the harmony which 
has so far always existed between different user 
groups.

There are also serious concerns about further 
encroachment on MPF. It has been noted that, 
to prevent unwarranted interaction between 
school children and park users, part of Westfield 
Park (in Lower Caversham) has been fenced off 
for the exclusive use of the School in its current 
location. Availability of access and parking for 
MPF users will be dependent on the School’s 
success in achieving the very ambitious design 
travel target of reducing the number of children 
travelling by car from the current 76.5% to just 
23.4%. Once the precedent, of building upon 
MPF, has been set what protection is there against 
further expansion or other developments?

One way would be for RBC to sign a Deed 
of Dedication with Fields in Trust. A Deed of 
Dedication obliges the signatories to retain 
a piece of land for a protected purpose in 
perpetuity. Fields in Trust was previously the 
National Playing Fields Association, to which MPF 
was originally bequeathed. This was an option 
put forward by RBC in the 2016 Mapledurham 
Playing Fields Consultation. Fields in Trust has 
indicated its willingness to work with RBC on 
this. This would certainly resolve some of the 
more pressing long-term concerns.

What may we expect in 2019? One item of 
immediate interest, awaited by MPF users and 
due imminently, is the Construction Method 
Statement agreed between RBC and the 
contractor, Kier, which will specify among other 
things what impact there will be on access to the 
MPF drive and car park during the construction 
of the School. Closely following this will be 
the application for planning permission for 
the ‘Landscape Plan’, Hopefully any MPF users’ 
pressing concerns which have not yet been 
addressed can be resolved or mitigated during 
this process. ‘Landscape Plan’, will also require 
a Construction Method Statement, agreed 
between RBC and the managing contractor, 
specifying what impact there will be on access 
to MPF as a whole during the implementation. 
Both the construction of the School and 
implementation of the ‘Landscape Plan’, will be 
subject to conditions, detailed as Directions 
which will be listed among the planning 
documents online, such as permitted working 
hours and prohibition of fires. The Community 
Use Agreement, which will specify the access 
the public has to school facilities outside school 
hours, and details of the priority access the 
School has to MPF facilities, including the car 
park, have yet to be approved but this may not 
be until next year.

[Contributed by Gordon Watt]
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Foot Health Practitioner
Patricia Spender MCFHP MAFHP

Member of the British Chiropody & Podiatry Assoc.

Foot Health care in your 
own home

Corns, callus, ingrown and involuted nails, specialised 
nail cutting, fungal nails, athlete’s foot, verruca’s, care 

of the diabetic high risk foot and general foot 
maintenance

Phone: mobile 07733 320702 or 01189 841132
Email: pat.spender@gmail.com
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E. H. HAMLEY & SON
Builders and Decorators

Repairs and Roof Work a Speciality
Established over 100 years

Caversham based
Please contact:  0118 957 3894

07743 929649
Email: ehhamleyandson@gmail.com

• Most makes repaired
• Ex Indesit & S. Common Electrical Engineer 
• Electric cooker, dishwasher & tumble dryer 

repairs too.
• 27 years experience / guaranteed work
• Caversham based

Contact Andy on:
07773 750321 daytime work hours
0118 947 1929 evening & for queries/information

For more information, updates & price examples
please visit my website: www.awmronline.com

Foot Health Practitioner
Patricia Spender MCFHP MAFHP

Member of the British Chiropody & Podiatry Assoc.

Foot Health care in your
own home

Corns, callus, ingrown and involuted nails, specialised
nail cutting, fungal nails, athlete’s foot, verruca’s, care

of the diabetic high risk foot and general foot 
maintenance

Phone: mobile 07733 320702 or 01189 841132
Email: pat.spender@gmail.com

TUESDAY SPECIAL
Seniors One Course Lunch

£6.00

FISHERMAN’S FRIDAY
12-3pm

Choice of fish dishes

SUNDAY LUNCH
12-3pm

Non-members welcome

Enquiries: 0118 947 8600 / info@cavershamgolf.co.uk
Caversham Heath Golf Club, Chazey Heath, Mapledurham

www.cavershamgolf.co.uk

BRITISH LEGION

Royal British Legion – Caversham Branch
2014 – a very poignant year

This year marks many anniversaries, including many related to past conflicts. 
As November and Remembrancetide fast approach, it is worth remembering all the notable anniversaries that the Legion

has marked this year.
May 8th – The anniversary of VE Day - the end of the Second World War in Europe was marked by the president,

accompanied by members of the branch, laying a wreath at our War Memorial in Christchurch Meadows and then one in
the military section of Henley Road, Cemetery

May 18th - Kohima Day – a service was held in Forbury Gardens, by the Burma Star Memorial, to mark the 70th
Anniversary of  the Burma Campaign.

June 6th – 70th Anniversary of D-Day 
August 4th – The day World War One broke out 100 year ago.
A well attended service at our War Memorial was held to mark this occasion and to remember the untold horrors that

were about to face the world.
On this day the branch launched its own ‘Field of Remembrance’ in the Military Section of the Henley Road Cemetery.

This is to encourage people to make a donation for a wooden cross in memory of a person who served in WW 1 (or any
other conflict) and to place it amongst all the others. (The branch would like to thank ‘Choose Caversham’ for informing
its members and to all the outlets who are making these crosses available throughout Caversham).

These two events were filmed live by BBC South.
This year’s Poppy Appeal will hold a very special significance. Caversham is always generous - let’s hope that this year

will again exceed all expectations. If you want to help in any way please contact the Poppy Appeal Organiser (Pauline) on
0118 9475345.

Caversham Royal British Legion
Parade and Service of Remembrance, Sunday 9th November

All participants should assemble at Westfield Park by 10.15am (or earlier if advised by Group Leaders), and the parade
will march off at 10.25am

The salute will be taken on the library steps on the way to the War Memorial, where the service will take place with two
minutes silence at 11am. The Salvation Army Band will be in attendance.

Dismissal of the parade will occur immediately after the conclusion of service, when personal tributes may be laid on
the memorial..

Last year there was a really moving end to the Service when a very large number of the children went up to the memorial,
quite spontaneously, and left their poppies, orders of service or other personal messages. As this is a very important year

to remember it is hoped that even more will make this gesture as they
think about the sacrifices made by their ancestors.

Last year a long held tradition, where the parade processed to and from
the War Memorial, had to be broken. While a very sad change, it was
found to be necessary. The numbers in the parade have escalated over the
years from a few dozen to well over 1000, and whilst Caversham is very
lucky to have a police escort, many of the parents and the young
organisations leaders, such as the Guides and Brownies, thought that the
control at the end of the parade, because of the slowness of the
youngsters marching back to Westfield Road, was a potential danger.

See all your Bible Friends in
The Big Bible Storybook
188 Bible Stories to enjoy together

available at
Wordplay 18 Prospect Street 
Caversham RG4 8JG
or online at
www.scriptureunion.org.uk/shop

From
The

Big
Bible

Storybook
©

2006
Scripture

Union
Illustration

©
2006

M
ark

&
Anna

Carpenter

Praying as Jesus did
Jesus’ friends wanted to pray just like Jesus did! But they were
never sure what to say to God. So one day they asked, “Jesus, how
should we pray?”
“I’ll help you,” Jesus told them. So Jesus’ friends sat down with him 
and listened.
“When you pray,” Jesus said, “talk to God in just the same way 
as you’d talk to someone who loves you and cares for you – a 
mother or father or someone else who looks after you. You 
wouldn’t worry about talking to your dad or your mum. Just say 
how you feel. Ask for things you need. Tell God you love him. 
Thank him for what he’s given you. You can say you’re sorry too 
for anything you’ve done that was wrong. Your Father in heaven 
loves you and knows just what you need.”

And Jesus taught them a prayer 
to say. It begins, “Our Father in 

heaven…”
 Matthew 6:8–12

More about Jesus’ prayer in the next
 issue of Caversham Bridge

K W Stokes Plumbing 
& Heating Engineer

40 YEARS EXPERIENCE – GAS SAFE REGISTERED

Full Central Heating Systems and Boiler replacement specialists

All Boilers fitted meet latest Energy Efficiency standards

Boiler repairs, Maintenance and upgrades.

Bathroom design and installation

All general plumbing work

Free & unbiased advice offered

Tel: 0118 986 9488  Mob: 07768 512060
www.kwstokesplumbingandheating.com

Painting and Decorating
Fencing, Gardening,

General Property Maintenance

Local references available

For a free quote contact Alan Smith
07958 788552

MOBILE  MOWER  SERVICING
 Professional and Domestic machines 

serviced / repaired at your  
home or workplace

Collection & Delivery service 
also available

  ALL MAKES – ALL MODELS

Over 20 years experience
 

 Contact:  Adrian Davies
0118 375 9815 / 07598 800298

www.montysmobilemowers.co.uk

ENVIRONMENT

WILLOWS
A

fter a rainy Friday, the Saturday 
before Christmas dawned 
sunny, and I decided to get 
out of the house and go for a 

walk by the Kennet. The bare branches 
of the different kinds of willow tree by 
the water glowed faintly yellow, green, 
orange and red, giving the  landscape 
the look of a watercolour painting, and 
I was happy.

But music was coming into my 
head which reminded me that willows 
have often been associated with 
unhappiness. There   was   Desdemona’s 
‘Willow Song’ from ‘Othello’. Before 
her murder, and uneasy in her mind, 
she sang:

“A poor soul sat sighing by a 
sycamore tree
Sing all a green willow
Her head on her bosom, her hand
on her knee,
Sing willow, willow, willow”.
This association of willows and 

sadness probably goes back to Old 
Testament times, where Psalm 137 
begins:

‘By the rivers of Babylon, there we 
sat down, yea, we wept when we 
remembered Zion.  We hung our harps 
upon the willows in the midst thereof’.

The words were turned into a song 
which became a hit for Boney M in 
1978, but strangely, the Weeping 
Willow, ‘Salix babylonica’, was brought 
from China, and the willows on which 
the Hebrews hung their harps were 
probably the ones that grow along 
the banks of the Euphrates, ‘Salix 
euphratica’.

In this country, willows became especially associated 
with disappointment in love – hence the folk songs, ‘The 
Seeds of Love’ and the even better-known ‘All Around my 
Hat’, which became a hit for the folk rock band Steeleye 
Span in 1975.

It is perhaps not surprising that I am not so ‘au fait’ with 
willows as I would like to be, since there are around 40 
native species which can hybridise. They are fast growing, 
and pollarded willows are used for basket-making, and 
sometimes as fuel.

Around ten years ago, many will remember that the banks 
of the Thames between the two bridges in Caversham were 
reinforced using willow spiles.  These were willow twigs, 
pushed into the mud at close intervals where the banks had 
been washed away.  They rooted, collected sediment, and 
a host of other plants then grew between and over them.  
The result looks a lot better than revetments formed from 
metal plates.

But to return to the banks of the Kennet, I took 
the accompanying photograph in Fisherman’s Lane, 
Aldermaston, where a friend told me that the timber stored 
in the long shed was destined to become cricket bats.  A 
glance at the Aldermaston village website showed that this 
was so.  The business has been going since the 1930s, and 
the timber is harvested from Harbour Hill Copse.  Presumably 
the trees are Cricket Bat Willows, a kind of White Willow.  
All Cricket Bat Willows are female, grown from cuttings 
from a female tree which grew in Norfolk in the eighteenth 
century.  These trees are now grown in different parts of the 
country for this particular purpose.  It is good to know that 
these old traditions continue – though it seemed a pity, as 
I discovered when I read on, that after seasoning, all the 
timber was shipped to India where the bats were actually 
made!

Happy Wanderer

Willow timber for cricket bats stored at Fisherman’s Lane, Aldermaston
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E. H. HAMLEY & SON
Builders and Decorators

Repairs and Roof Work a Speciality
Established over 100 years

Caversham based
Please contact:  0118 957 3894

07743 929649
Email: ehhamleyandson@gmail.com

advertising@cavershambridge.org

CAVERSHAM BRIDGE
Advertise your Business or Event in this space

for £8.80/month

Contact our Advertising Manager
for further details

0118 947 6958

Short-Term Therapy - Long Term
Results

Janet E Kent M.A. (Psych) M.Sc.
British Association for Counselling
and Psychotherapy Senior
Accredited
Psychotherapist/Counsellor

Call Janet on 01189 464085
email: janetekent@ntlworld.com

Soft Furnishings,
Loose Covers, Curtains,
Drapes, Re-upholstery

John Kitcher & Son
55 Gatehampton Road,

Goring, Reading RG8 0EN

Tel: 01491 872103

Ninebarrow

Dunsden Village Hall are proudly hosting the top-
rated Dorset folk duo ‘Ninebarrow’ on Saturday 
23rd March (www.ninebarrow.co.uk) . Their last 
appearance was a sell-out. ‘Stunning’, ‘immaculate’, 
beautiful’ (The Telegraph), and ‘exquisite’ (Radio 2 
Magazine) are just some of the amazing reviews 
these rising young stars have received. Tickets just 
£13 from buytickets.at/dunsden/

Top-rated Dorset folk duo ‘Ninebarrow’

Concert by ‘Parenthesis’: Laudamus – 
Songs of  thankfulness and praise

The latest concert to be given by ‘Parenthesis’ at Caversham Heights Methodist Church, 
in Highmoor Road, showcases music from Handel to Karl Jenkins, taking in Bruckner, Rutter, 
Haydn and others ‘en route’, all with the themes of thankfulness and praise.

The choir has loved learning the repertoire for this gorgeous concert. It reminds us all how 
much there is to be thankful for, even in difficult and divisive times.  And how very different 
composers across the ages have approached some similar themes.

The concert, directed by the young and dynamic conductor of ‘Parenthesis’, Matthew 
Thomas Morgan, and accompanied by two wonderful musicians, Martin Jones on piano and 
Ian Westley on organ, is at 7.30pm on Saturday 9 February 2019. Tickets are just £10 each, 
available on the door, or call 0118 954 6833, or knock on the door of a house in Caversham 

displaying a poster. The concert is free for under 16s.

The talks at the final two meetings of the 
Reading and District Probus club in 2018 
were on wildly varying subjects. 

The speaker at the November meeting was 
Tony Weston, whose subject was ‘A Woman of Wax’. 
Tony told us the story of Madame Tussaud, the 
founder of Madame Tussaud’s, the well-known 
waxworks show in London. She was born in 1761 
as Anna Maria Groshaltz, known as Marie. Her 
mother worked for Philippe Curtius, a physician 
who produced portraits in wax. He moved to Paris, 
to be followed in 1767 by Marie and her mother. 
Marie learnt all about the art of wax modelling 
from Philippe. Her life and work around 1790-1794 
were heavily influenced by the French Revolution, 
and she produced many death masks of people 
who met a violent end in those days, particularly 
on the guillotine. Tony went into much detail about 
the events of that time, and Marie’s involvement 
in them.

In 1794 Philippe Curtius died, and Marie 
continued to produce wax models. She married M. 
Tussaud, and had two sons. Eventually she moved 
to London with one assistant and developed her 
waxworks show, with which she toured the country, 
and she even lived in Ireland for three years. She 
was on tour in the UK for 30 years, visiting 75 
major towns and cities and countless smaller 
locations, including Reading in 1816. In 1822 she 
created the chamber of horrors. In 1835 she set up 
her exhibition in the Baker Street/Portman Square 
area. She was still working well into her 80s, and 
died in 1850 aged 89. The exhibition moved to its 
present site in 1884.   This was a fascinating talk, 
well presented with many illustrations.

The speaker at the December meeting was 
Peter Smith, whose subject was ‘State Carriages in 
the Royal Mews – in miniature’. Peter has, for many 
years, been producing scale models of many of the 
State Carriages. The real carriages are housed in 
the Royal Mews in Windsor Castle and Buckingham 
Palace. Peter’s models are accurate representation 
of the state carriages, and are built to a one-eighth 
scale. One of the first carriages he modelled was 
the King Edward VII town carriage, but Edward 
died before it was finished.

It takes Peter up to two years to produce each 
model, because they are constructed as faithful 

reproductions of the originals. Each component 
is an exact copy of the original, and produced in 
the same material. Any moving parts, such as 
doors and windows must work in the same way 
as the original. Even the upholstery and cushions 
match the original. He has won many prizes for his 
models which he has entered at national model 
exhibitions.

 Peter brought along a number of his models 
to illustrate his talk, including those of the King 
Edward VII town coach, the Queen Alexandra 
state coach, the Scottish coach, used at the 1953 
coronation, the 1902 state landau, and the Irish 
State coach, built in Dublin in 1853 and used 
by Charles and Camilla at the state opening of 
parliament in 2018. 

Peter is the only person who has been permitted 
to enter the Royal Mews to allow him to measure 
the coaches so that the models can be constructed 
accurately to scale. The audience were amazed 
at Peter’s skill and persistence, and many took 
photographs of the models.

Probus is a club for retired men, who enjoy a 
meal once a month in the congenial company of 
other retired men. Lunch is followed by a talk, 
which may be on a variety of interesting subjects. 
The club meets at the Caversham Heath Golf Club 
on the second Monday of each month. 

For further information visit the club’s website 
www.probusclub-reading.org.uk New members are 
always welcome; if you are interested in joining, 
please contact the club secretary David Laird on 
0118 9470709.

Probus

One of the models in the collection: the Irish State Carriage

Caversham Bridge: subscription and prices for 2019
There has been some adverse reaction to the announcement of the annual subscription 
price for Caversham Bridge. In 2018 the annual subscription was £4.80: at the last 
meeting of the Board of Directors approval was given to raise the annual subscription 
to £5.00 for 2019. The great majority of sales come through annual subscriptions 
collected by our local distributors all of whom are volunteers. Material costs have risen 
since the last increase was made to the annual rate and the very small proportionate 
rise provides some compensation. The issue price of 40 pence has been held. A once a 
year payment guarantees doorstep delivery and convenience to readers, and simplifies 
the process for the distributors who collect the amount. We believe the monthly paper 
provides excellent value not only for the paper itself, but for what it has achieved and 
strives to continue to do for our readership and the Caversham community.

Caversham Park Church
Treasurer Required

Due to the forthcoming retirement of our treasurer, 
we seek a new treasurer preferably from the Caversham 
area. The treasurer’s duties are small for us, as being 
small church and using the school we have none of the 
usual buildings and maintenance operations to look after.

We currently work with Excel spread sheets but will 
consider the use of an on-line system such as Quickbooks 
if that is a preferred method.  The Treasurer will report 
to a dedicated trustee who is responsible to the board 
of trustees, and, may or may not be a member of our 
church.  Occasionally attendance at a trustee meeting 
and the AGM will be required.  For further details please 
contact Robert Dimmick on 0118 947 0258 or Dr Alison 
Johnston on 0118 947 5152. 
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GUTTERS, SOFFITS
AND FASCIAS

• Full Replacement  •  Guttering and Downpipe Repairs
• Clearing and Cleaning • Guaranteed for 10 years 

• Full Public Liability Insured  •  Police Checked

I welcome inspection of previous work

garry.theabelgroup@hotmail.co.uk
0118 329 0175 or 07974 089978 

for a free estimate

Tel: 0118 963 9456

All Types of Roofing

CLUBS

Caversham WI
The December meeting for our WI was both 

our Christmas party and 57th Birthday party. After 
the success of line dancing last year, we thought 
we would try folk dancing. We welcomed a local 
caller, who had chosen dances which fit some very 
festive tunes and we had a great time with some 
well-known and some new dance steps. This was 
followed by a buffet and a home-made celebratory 
cake. 

January’s meeting is traditionally our Members’ 
meeting, and this year one member will be describing 
how it felt to be at the meeting in Versailles, Paris, 
when 60 countries formally agreed to adopt the 
new definition of the kilogram (and kelvin, mole 
and ampere). Maybe you saw or read about this 
in the news back in November? The talk will also 
describe some of the scientific work that goes 
into maintaining the global co-operation which 
underpins reliable measurement of everything – 
from every litre of petrol bought and sold, to the 
chemicals emitted from power stations.

Ladies are very welcome to visit our friendly group: 
your first three visits are free. We hold meetings on 
the third Thursday of the month, at 7.30pm, which 
helps to avoid childcare issues. There is nearby 
parking and a lift to the first floor meeting room 
at Church House, Church Road RG4 8AX. More 
details can be found online at https://tinyurl.com/
hwzj6zy or search for “Caversham WI”.

For enquiries please contact our Secretary, on 
0118 947 5176.

Rosehill WI
The December meeting of Rosehill WI meant 

that Christmas was not far away.  Our President 
Arlene Riley welcomed all present with a glass of 
Prosecco or soft drink.  Arlene began the afternoon 
by introducing our entertainment which was given 
by Sam Brown and her Ukulele Band.  This was 
made up of 16 members from different groups.  
They entertained us with such songs as:  ‘The Bare 
Necessities of Life’; ‘Bring Me Sunshine’;  ‘Sway’ 
and ‘Boots’ (‘Made for Walking’) and more.  A vote 
of thanks was given by Barbara Wood.  

After our visitors had departed we had our 
meeting.  Arlene informed us that the record of 
the November meeting was available for all to see.  
Mary Robinson reported that an invitation had 
been received from Caversham WI to their birthday 
meeting on 20th December.  Treasurer Judith 
Sharp said that envelopes had been distributed 
to all members for the 2019 subscription (£42.00) 
to be paid by the January meeting.  Margaret Seal 
distributed birthday buttonholes to those members 
with birthdays in December.

Now for the groups.  There will not be any Scrabble 
meetings in December (everyone is too busy).  
January dates will be the 9th and 23rd respectively.  
The book club will meet on the 7th January.  
Barbara Wood will co-ordinate the film group when 
a suitable film is being screened.  Thanks go to Gill 
Sawyer who has taken on the preparation of the 
toiletry packs for RBH A&E.  For the time being 

RBH have enough twiddle muffs, but they will let us 
know when more are required.  Arlene announced 
that nomination forms for committee members for 
2019 are available.

Finally, we enjoyed our cup of tea and the festive 
goodies that had been provided by members.  As 
usual thanks go to all those who provided the food.   
This was followed by the raffle and Arlene closed  
the meeting wishing all those present a happy 
Christmas!!

We meet on the first Wednesday of the month 
at St Barnabas Church Hall, Emmer Green, at 
2.00pm.

Chazey WI
The final meeting of the year for Chazey WI gave 

us a chance to see the first gallery of work by the 
new Chazey Art Group. Our artists have been 
meeting regularly throughout the year to brush up 
their skills, learn new ones and encourage each 
other in a friendly atmosphere. This was the first 
opportunity for the rest of the Chazey membership 
to see the work of our artists. The verdict was 
encouraging as they admired the display of portraits 
and still life. The art group will continue its activities 
in the coming year. 

The art group is just one of the interest groups 
run by Chazey for our members. The recently 
created knitting group was set up at the hospital’s 
request specifically to provide knitted blankets for 
patients at the Royal Berkshire Hospital. The result 
has been an outpouring of the most beautiful work 
by our knitters, some of whom are experienced 
craftswomen and produced their own knitted 
works of art. The group has also encouraged some 
absolute novices to learn to knit for the first time 
and even if their results were a bit rough around the 
edges, they found themselves with a new skill and 
a blanket of their own to contribute.

The longest established group at Chazey is our 
book club which meets each month in the convivial 
atmosphere of the ‘Caversham Rose’. in Kidmore 
Road. Some readers find a glass of wine helps the 
conversation along! The routine of reading a new 
book each month – most of them books which 
members admit they would not have chosen 
for themselves – has led to some fascinating 
discussions, even if members occasionally disagree 
about a book’s merits. The group is thriving but new 
members are always welcome.

We met at St Andrew’s Hall in Caversham 
Heights on 7th December for the last meeting of 
the year and for our Christmas party. There was a 
delicious array of food provided by members - plus 
Prosecco - and a topical talk by social historian 
Barbara Hateley, who gave us a presentation on 
the history of Christmas carols, with lots of musical 
examples.

Chazey, however, weren’t going to leave the 
festive season at that – and a week later we got 
together for the annual Christmas lunch, this year 
at the ‘Horse and Groom’ at Harehatch.

There’s so much going on at Chazey you may 
want to join us in 2019. You can find us on Facebook 
or email us at: chazeywi@gmail.com

31 Great Knollys Street        +44 (0)118 950 8611
Reading, Berkshire RG1 7HU Fax: +44 (0)118 950 5896
Website: www.tsauction.co.uk                         Email: info@ts.co.uk

RICS compliant – clients money protected

CURTAINS, BLINDS, PELMETS,
TIE BACKS ETC

ALL AT COMPETITIVE PRICES
CALL CAROLINE ON

0118 954 2448
OR 07815 610 007
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A.F. JONES

MASTER
MASONS

Craftsmen in Stone

BEDFORD RD
READING
Telephone

0118 957 3537

Free Estimates

COPSE ELECTRICAL SERVICES

All Domestic Electrical Work undertaken
Part P registered & certified

Tel: 0798 3627742 / 0795 6811443

TOMALIN & SON
Funeral Directors

A Family Owned Funeral Service

Te l : ( 0 1 4 9 1 )   5 7 3 3 7 0

ANDERSON HOUSE, 38 READING ROAD,
HENLEY-ON-THAMES, OXON, RG9 1AG

Golden Charter & Help the Aged
PRE-PAID FUNERAL PLANS

CAVERSHAM BRIDGE

Would you like to have this paper 
delivered to you monthly?

Caversham Thameside Parish Office
Church Street, Caversham Library

and Woodcote Way News

Email us at:
cavershambridgenews@gmail.com

giving your name and address.

Alternatively copies of this paper
can be purchased from:

• Premium Amtico Retailer

• Independent family run business

• Top brand name flooring at the lowest price 

• Samples to view in your home/office

• Free advice / free quotes

• Old flooring uplifted & furniture moved

• Fast turn around on fitting if required

Tel: 01189 580 4455
10a Richfield Avenue, Reading, Berkshire, RG1 8 EQ

info@richfieldflooring.co.uk/www.richfield flooring.co.uk

MAPLEDURHAM  PARISH  HALL
TRENCH GREEN (RG4 7UA)

Good size hall for hire with stage, kitchen & 
storage facilities

Rural setting with parking close to Mapledurham village

Can accommodate for example:  
• Children's parties / Family celebrations
• Classes / Meetings / Sales & Exhibitions

• Drama & Music Groups  

One off occasions or multi bookings

For further enquiries contact Jane Bowen
0118 9722978

For a Clinic appointment please call

On 8th December the Christmas Market in 
St Peter’s Church raised the wonderful sum of 
£3200 to help the people of Indonesia recover 
from the devasting tsunami that struck the island 
of Sulawesi last September. 

One and a half million people were affected, 
many were killed, thousands were seriously 
injured and whole villages were destroyed. The 
survivors need food, clean water, shelter and help 
to rebuild their shattered lives and livelihoods.

Thank you to all who came to the Market 
and bought super handmade toys and gifts, 

homemade foods and Christmas decorations 
and had fun guessing the weight of the cake, 
finding where the treasure was buried, playing 
Hoopla and much more besides. 

Children enjoyed decorating (and eating) 
biscuits, trying to throw the beanbag into Father 
Christmas’ mouth and playing Christmas Tree 
Tombola. All enjoyed the seasonal refreshments.

The sales from the challenging Quiz and the 
‘Caversham through the year’ calendars helped 
to swell the magnificent total raised at the 
event.

Mike Smith, Rector and Nigel Smith, Churchwarden enjoy the Christmas 
Market.

St Peter’s Christmas Market raises 
£3200 for Indonesian Tsunami Appeal

Ann  Larkin and Janice Walker on the 
Homemade Produce Stall.

advertising@cavershambridge.org

CAVERSHAM BRIDGE
Advertise your Business or Event in this space

for £8.80/month

Contact our Advertising Manager
for further details

0118 947 6958
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www.fireplacemagic.co.uk

45 Prospect St, Caversham RG4 8JB
Visit our showroom at

Chimney Sweeping
Wood & Multi-Fuel Stoves

Fireplaces, Gas & Electric Fires
Installation Service

Tel: 0118 9463060

Bedrooms – Studies – Alcoves 
Bespoke Storage Solutions

GIRLS ON TAP
Ladies who Plumb

• Your problem is ours
• Small repairs a speciality

Call Janet  Reading 07952 668959

••
••

JWS CHAUFFEUR & EXECUTIVE SERVICE

Be driven in comfort, Luxury Mercedes
 To Airports : Weddings : Special occasions  

Sea Ports for Cruises
Reading based - reliable service - Accounts Welcome

Jimmy Wharton              Phone: 0118 975 2241 / 07801 937876                 

www.jwsexecutivetravel.co.uk

Proprietor                          Email:   jimmy@jwexeccars.co.uk

Formerly known as Noble Chauffeur Service 

jws

www.caversham.org.uk
THE source online
for RG4 news,
events, eating out,
places to go, local
history and more.
The best place on
the web to look for
information about
Caversham and
beyond.

1Electrics
Caversham Electrician

All your Electrical requirements

For a free quotation Phone

07771 798485 or 0118 954 6338

er-electrica

Steve Daniels
Painting and Decorating

25 years experience
City and Guilds qualified

For a professional job and free quote ring:
Home: 0118 961 3218
Mobile: 0791 710 6164

Will Writing and Lasting Power of Attorney 
(LPA) specialists.

Planning for the future, today. 
Call or email to book a free, no obligation, consultation 

to discuss your requirements in the comfort of your own 
home.  Evening and weekend appointments available.

www.langdalewills.co.uk
enquiries@langdalewills.co.uk       0118 348 7787

NETLEY LANDSCAPES
Established 1986

Garden design and construction
Hugh Netley, NDLC

PATIOS, FENCING, NATURAL STONEWORK,
WALLING, PLANTING, SHRUB AND

TREE CLEARANCE, WATER FEATURES, ETC, ETC.
FREE ESTIMATES
Phone 9461701

www.netleylandscapes.co.uk
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BOILER REPLACEMENT 
SPECIALIST

• All Gas Work Undertaken  •  Servicing
• Landlord Safety Certificates  •  Central Heating

Remove years of sludge which causes your heating system to under-
perform or even fail by having a Specialist Power Flush with our state

of the art Magnetic System.

PEPPARD HEATING & PLUMBING
07956 566317 / 0118 9545478 / 01491 699158

for free quote

1st Berkshire Roofing & Property Services

30 years experience/Free estimates/No job too small
 

Slate & tile roofs, flat felt & lead roofing repairs 
Shed roofs re-felted; Chimneys re-pointed

 UVC fascias and cladding repaired/renewed
Gutters cleaned, repaired/renewed; Moss removal

Gardens tidied & cleared; Fencing repaired/replaced
Painting & decorating internal and external

 Call Jim Long – 0118 327 4783/07570 079700

CAVERSHAM BRIDGE

Advertise your Business or Event

in this sized space

from £13.20/month

Contact our Advertising Manager 

for further details

0118 947 6958
alanwright55@btinternet.comadvertising@cavershambridge.org

M.J. GODDARD

Builder and Decorator
FREE ESTIMATES

18 GOSBROOK ROAD
CAVERSHAM
READING
BERKSHIRE            Telephone 947 5582

Building and Roofing SpecialistBuilding and Roofing Specialist
Tel: (0118) 947 3503 Mobile 07944 272804

FREE ESTIMATES & QUOTES
COMPETITIVE PRICES NO JOB TOO SMALL.

ALSO UNDERTAKEN SMALL BUILDING JOBS
REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE


